Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

July 9, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Ronald Jennings, Daniel Caplan, Bernard Rod, Sidney Green, Jane Merkin
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the June meeting were approved.
Old Business
A list of topics for potential Lunch and Learn Programs was discussed.  Staff stated that more information was needed so that a final list can be presented to the libraries. Dan Caplan suggested that Committee members take topics they are familiar with and email a two to three sentence blurb to staff this week. Mr. Caplan said that he will take mortgages, income taxes, and credit repair services. Tracy Rezvani said that the program with Consumer Credit Counseling Services would include credit repair services.  She said that she would get back in touch with them to get more information. Ronald Jennings said that he has information on several topics, including student financial literacy, income taxes, and small businesses. Ms. Rezvani said that the Committee member would also need to be responsible for coordinating any speakers necessary for the topic. Mr. Caplan said that he would email Corinne Yourman about doing this for student financial literacy and child online safety. Sidney Green suggested doing topics linked to the top complaints received by OCP. Mr. Caplan said to add auto sales and repairs, and how to select a home improvement contractor to the list. Jane Merkin will look into the topic of how to advocate in Annapolis. Ms. Rezvani suggested that for the topic of small businesses, we may want to partner with Judy Stevenson, who is the Small Business Navigator in the County Executive’s Office.  Nick Jackson sent a list of web addresses to staff as part of the Listserve Project. Ms. Rezvani will be discussing this further with him.
New Business

None.
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of June. Automotive topped the list of complaints, followed by Home Improvement, and Retail. Staff did presentations on personal finance and cybersecurity at Einstein High School, on car buying and repairs for Family Services, on scams for the Oakview Community Association, on internet safety and identity theft for Family Services (in Spanish), and on scams at the Loving Heart Adult Day Center (in Korean). Mr. Jennings presented at the Lunch and Learn at the Gaithersburg Library. Staff participated in the FTC Roundtable on Frauds Targeting Latinos, Mothers and Fathers Celebration with Family Services, World Elder Abuse Awareness Day at Holiday Park Senior Center, and Fiesta Asia.  Staff also attended a Fitzgerald Automotive event celebrating the 50,000th child car seat check.
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 3, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
